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1.2 ADMINISTRATIVE AND REGULATORY ACTIONS 

October 15, 2020. Notice of Agency Decision: Marine Conservation Plan (MCP) for Pacific 

Insular Areas Other Than American Samoa, Guam, and the Northern Mariana Islands; 

Western Pacific Sustainable Fisheries Fund. NMFS announces approval of a Marine 

Conservation Plan (MCP) for Pacific Insular Areas other than American Samoa, Guam, and the 

Northern Mariana Islands. Section 204(e) of the Magnuson-Stevens Fishery Conservation and 

Management Act (Magnuson-Stevens Act) authorizes the Secretary of State, with the 

concurrence of the Secretary of Commerce (Secretary), and in consultation with the Council, to 

negotiate and enter into a Pacific Insular Area fishery agreement (PIAFA). Before entering into a 

PIAFA for the PRIA, the Council must develop and submit to the Secretary a 3-year MCP that 

details the uses for funds collected by the Secretary under the PIAFA. The Magnuson-Stevens 

Act requires payments received under a PIAFA, and any funds or contributions received in 

support of conservation and management objectives for the MCP, to be deposited into the 

Western Pacific Sustainable Fisheries Fund (Fund) for use by the Council. Section 204(e)(7)(C) 

of the Magnuson- Stevens Act also authorizes the Council to use the Fund to meet conservation 

and management objectives in the State of Hawaii, if funds remain available. An MCP must be 

consistent with the Council’s fishery ecosystem plans (FEPs). The MCP contains the following 

five conservation and management objectives that are consistent with the FEP for the PRIA and 

the FEP for Pelagic Fisheries of the Western Pacific. In addition, the MCP contains seven 

conservation and management objectives that are consistent with the FEP for the Hawaiian 

Archipelago. This notice announces that NMFS has reviewed the MCP and determined that it 

satisfies the requirements of the Magnuson-Stevens Act. Accordingly, NMFS has approved the 

MCP for the 3-year period from August 4, 2020, through August 3, 2023.  
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